
1. Rocky Hill Coal Mine Proposal 
 Wayne Burgess, Project Manager - Development Assessment (Forster) 
 
The Administrator read a written statement prepared in relation to the adoption of the 
recommendation and advised that that statement would be attached to Council's formal 
submission to the Department of Planning & Environment. 
 

149/16 RESOLVED (Turner) 
 
A. That a copy of the report to Council be forwarded to the Department of Planning and 

Environment for consideration in that Department's assessment of the application and 
that the Department be advised that Council does not support the proposed Rocky Hill 
Coal Mine Proposal for the reasons as outlined in the report, subject to the amendment 
of Condition 27 to read: 25µg/m3 instead of 30µg/m3 . 

B. That the Department of Planning and Environment be advised that the conditions of 
consent as outlined in the report are necessary should the Department approve the 
application. 

C. That the Department of Planning and Environment investigate the delineation of buffer 
areas to development that will be created in the event the Rocky Hill Coal Mine is 
approved. 

 


